
 
November 11, 2020 
 
Kevin Mullin 
Chair 
Green Mountain Care Board 
144 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05602 
 
Re: 2020 Update to the 2018-2022 HIE Strategic Plan 
 
Dear Chair Mullin, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment to the Green Mountain Care Board on the 
2020 Update to the 2018-2022 HIE Strategic Plan. As a member of the HIE Steering Committee, 
I support the updates proposed in this submission. 
 
Established in 1986, Bi-State is a nonpartisan, nonprofit 501(c)(3) charitable organization 
promoting access to effective and affordable primary care and preventive services for all, with 
special emphasis on underserved populations in Vermont and New Hampshire. Bi-State’s 
Vermont membership includes 11 Federally Qualified Health Centers, Vermont’s Free and 
Referral Clinics, Planned Parenthood of Northern New England, and the Area Health Education 
Centers.  
 
Over the past several months, the Department of Vermont Health Access has fully engaged the 
HIE Steering Committee in the proposed updates to the HIE Strategic Plan. Their process was 
thoughtful and inclusive and notably accommodated the changing environment that we are all 
presented with at this time.  
 
Thank you for your consideration of these comments and please let me know if you have any 
questions. I can be reached at gmaheras@bistatepca.org or 802-229-0002 ext. 218.  
 
Best, 
 

 
Georgia J. Maheras, Esq. 
Vice President of Policy and Strategy 

mailto:gmaheras@bistatepca.org

